
 

 

 

October 5, 2019 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
A recent article in a local paper cited the results of testing that was conducted 
for lead levels in water at Oradell Public School. When that test was conducted 
in 2017, we found that there was one sink in the building that had a level of 
16.8 parts per billion, which is above the U.S. lead-action level of 15 parts per 
billion.  
However, the article did not also include the fact that the sink was located in 
the basement Board Offices, in an area which is never used by students. The 
sink was immediately replaced, and subsequent tests have been negative since 
that time.  
The full set of testing results, along with additional information about testing 
for lead in drinking water, is posted on our web site at: Water Testing Results 
 
Please feel free to contact my office if you would like additional information on 
this topic.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
John C. Anzul, Ed.D.  
Superintendent 
 

 

http://oradellschool.org/osnj/BOARD%20OF%20ED./Surveys%20%26%20Reports/District%20Reports/2016-2017%20Reports/Water%20Testing%20Results/

